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Bourne Sisters

by Bill Grace
Focasset

Trails are now open for hiking the
22-acre woodland donated to the
Bourne Conservation Trust in 1996
by the Bourne sisters (Beth Bourne,
Helen Bourne Odom, and Rachel
Bourne Sanborn). A right of way
begins at a split-rail enclosure
between 223 and 217 County Road,
about 8/10- mile north of the inter-

The new Bourne Sisters trail map leads the
way to a scenic view of a bog.

section of Clay Pond and Beach
Street. The split rail fencing defines
the right side of the trail as it rises
into the woods. A September hiker
took a counter-clockwise walk on

Woodla.nd

the 3/4-mile loop trail, crossing a
wooden footbridge over a mostly
dry brook bordered by moss and
ferns. The low afternoon sun high-
lights the green tops of tall scrub
oak and pine whose lower limbs
are bare.

The trail rises and dips around
a natural bowl-shaped depression
before rising rather steeply from

“Trailmeisters” Dick Boyden and Don Mears

about 35 feet to 70 feet. Pine needles
and oak leaves provide a soft trail
bed and large brown mushrooms
sprout randomly in the shade. A
cross trail intersects the loop trail
where it rises to its highest point,
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about 80 feet,and a second cross
trail intersects where the loop trail
descends to a bench offering a
bright vista across a cranberry bog.
The hiker takes a few minutes to rest
and to savor the peace and
beauty of the day.

The loop trail continues in
a rising curve bringing the
hiker back to the right-of-way.
As the trail descends, the
afternoon sun is low enough
to backlight the trees and
bring out the shadows on the
trail that indicate the pres-
ence of burrowing animals.
Birdsong increases as mates
seek each other before night-
fall.

Hiking this trail takes a
little stamina to deal with the
slopes but a leisurely pace makes it
possible to space out the effort and
allows for those moments of grace
that infuse the hiker with a spiritu-
al energy that refreshes body and
soul.



for John and Jane Doe; and be
sure to include their address.The
BCT will send a card notifying

Cataumet Garden Center Holiday Gift Idea them of your holiday donation as

Second, we can help with your ~ your gift to them (we never include
holiday shopping. Consider making ~ dollar amounts in our acknowledg-
a donation to the BCT as a holiday ~ ments). By making a gift donation,
gift for a friend, relative, coworker, not only do you support the BCT
employer, or even your pet. On the but you save on time, gas, and
enclosed donation envelope simply —aggravation by eliminating yet
write,“this donation is a holiday gift another trip to the mall.

Good News! One of the Cataumet
Garden Center houses was sold
in August and is undergoing an
amazing transformation. The new
owner, Ken Vona of Waltham,
Massachusetts is refurbishing the
building. When completed, he
plans to use it for office and
garage space for Kenneth Vona "
Construction, which builds
custom homes. If you haven’t
already done so, drive by and
see the improvements.

Grant Update

Our major project for the past
year has been to work at paying
off the loan that was necessary
to purchase the Cataumet

Garden Center property. This is “" E —
to be accomplished by selling == % E .

the two commercially zoned

buildings fronting on Route 28A

and by raising $400,000 to match =
the gift of an anonymous and

generous donor. We are closer
to that goal—one building has
been sold and we have raised R T | I
$215,000 toward the matching 3
grant. Progress has been good
but there is still more to do.

Although these are difficult
and uncertain financial times
for the country, we are still
counting on your support. A
donation to the BCT can help
you too.

First and as always, within
IRS guidelines, your donation
may be deductible from your
2008 taxable income.

The house on the south side of the garden center property on Route 28A, before its sale,
and below, being readied for the offices of Kenneth Vona Construction.




Creating Wildlife Habitat in Cataumet

by David Dimmick

Most BCT newsletter readers are
familiar with Dimmick’s Field on
County Road. Thirty years ago a
passerby might have seen Harriet
Dimmick in her straw hat on the big
old farm tractor mowing this field.
For the past 20 years horses have
enjoyed grazing there. And several
years ago, Christmas trees grown
behind the field by the Dimmick
family were sold as a BCT fundraiser.
It is not easily seen from the road,
but the Dimmick family has a new
project, one that will benefit all of us
as well as the environment. Dave
Dimmick explains this new endeavor
in the following article.

We are completing the first phase of
our wildlife habitat expansion and
improvement on our old farmstead
on County Road in Cataumet. The
purpose is to benefit
declining species in our
state. The meadow or grass-
land area has been
expanded to approxi-
mately ten acres and edge
or “early succession” areas
are being created along
the boundary with the
woods.Work will continue
for many years, but future
changes may not be as
obvious, as we work to
restore the habitat that
used to be attractive to
bobolink, meadowlark,
quail, grouse, whip-poor-
will and many other
critters, both large and
very small.

Project Beginnings
This project began with a
growing interest in our
wildlife and the steward-
ship of the land. In 1991,
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we protected the land from develop-
ment, but other than everyone’s
favorite attraction of horses grazing
in the field and mowing in late
summer to favor ground nesting
birds, we did not have a formal plan
to improve the wildlife habitat. A
grant in early 2007 started us on a
crash course on wildlife needs, both
flora and fauna, the challenge of
invasive species and the sustained
physical effort and time required to
produce a lasting improvement.

Our First Grant Award

The Massachusetts Division of
Fisheries and Wildlife (MassWildlife)
awarded us a grant under their
Landowner Incentive Program
(LIP). This was a first time effort in
the grant process, and it was quite
competitive—large land trusts,
conservation organizations, fish &

game clubs, etc.—so we were
surprised when our small project
was one of about two dozen chosen
across the state. I am certain that a
large factor in our selection was the
permanent Conservation Restriction,
held by the Bourne Conservation
Trust on most of the field. The fact
that our woodlot is a registered Tree
Farm and under the Mass Chapter 61
Forest Management program for
sustainable forestry probably also
helped the approval. We also en-
courage public use of our walking
trail through the woods and field.

Work Begins

In August 2007, after our wildlife
biologist from Massachusetts
Audubon Society consulting services
met with us and the land clearing
company (Hamilton Tree) to nail
down the details, the heavy equip-
ment transformed
two acres of dense
woods of red cedar,
multi-stem white
pine, black locust,
declining pitch pine,
Norway maple into
bare ground in one
week. This area had
evolved from pasture
that was abandoned
about eighty years
ago. (I learned to
drive a car by navi-
gating around the
cedars and other
emerging growth in
the area fifty plus
years ago.)

This was a match-
ing grant, so several
hundred hours of
volunteer effort were
required. Volunteers
were mostly family
members, plus a big



boost by Brian Handy in chipping
the large piles of brush that were
generated over the winter from
the early succession areas. We
knew the invasive vegetation
would require work, but we
underestimated how much. The
roots of the oriental bittersweet,
multiflora rose, cypress spurge,
garlic mustard, and locust had
invaded the wooded area before
it was cleared, and were quietly
waiting for the sunlight.] shouldn’t
mention the lush poison ivy,
because it is native vegetation.
We hand pulled many of the
unwanted roots and plants over
the winter, but they returned with
a vengeance this summer. With
cutting, pulling and careful herbi-
cide application on the unwanted
vegetation, the desirable summer
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grasses are beginning to take hold. Trail leading into Dimmick Wildlife Habitat.

We Make Mistakes

In fact,in the last newsletter, the fol-
lowing paragraph was dropped off
the bottom of the page,and a cou-
ple of donations were incorrectly
listed—proof that we do make mis-
takes. These are corrected in this
newsletter. The missing text is:

We proof and reproof and then we
double-check our reports, but fry as we
might, we still, upon occasion, make
mistakes. Please if you find an error, let
us know. We like io correct our errors,
as it is the only way to reach our goal
of perfection.

Feed the Birds
Here is a fun project to do with your
children or grandchildren and the
birds will be appreciative.
Melt suet (5 Ibs. or s0) by putting
it in a roasting pan in the oven at

300 degrees for several hours. Strain
and then mix in about half as much
bird seed and sunflower seed and
then pour into quart (or any size)
cardboard milk or creamer contain-
ers. Put in the refrigerator to harden.
When you are ready to use it, peel
off the carton and place it in a stur-
dy dish (extra melted suet can be
added to the dish and allowed to
harden to make it stable).If you like,
add a cherry on top and chunky
peanut butter on the sides to make
it look like a candle. Greens around
the bottom will make it look festive.
Place it outside a window on a ledge
or birdfeeder and see how long it
takes the birds to find it and feast!

Tempus Fugit
If you can’t recall when you last
made a donation to the BCT, check

Early Results
Patient observation is revealing
that the new areas are becom-
ing more popular with wildlife
of all varieties —even some of
the threatened species. This
project could not have been
considered without the LIP
grant,and we are very grateful.
The staff from MassWildlife and
our MassAudubon biologist
have made follow-up visits
offering helpful suggestions and
have been very supportive.
Work will continue and new
volunteers are always welcome
to help out. Visitors are also
welcome, and we could use
some experienced birders to
help us identify some of the
new “little brown jobbers” in the
meadow and woods.

the mailing lable on this newsletter.
The number in the upper right cor-
ner represents the date of your last
donation—first the year, then the
month, then the day. For example,
“071215" means December 15,2007.
No number? We hope you will send
us a donation soon!
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/ Board of Directo

Stephen Ballentine, President
Grace Rowe, Treasurer
Robert Birch, Trustee
Dick Boyden, Trustee
Tom Corcoran, Trustee
Philip DeNormandie, Trustee
Don Mears, Trustee

The BCT is tax exempt from Federal
income tax under section 501 (¢)(3) of
the Internal Revenue Code. Within IRS
guidelines, contributions may be tax
deductible from your taxable income.
Please consult your tax advisor for more

information. /




Wagler’s Woofs of Wisdom.

Dear Worried,

So far, it is a rumor, but with as many
as 75 dogs walking their people fo
Lawrence Island on any given day, it
is important that we all be on our
best behavior. I strongly recommend
that we put our people into a heel
when walking along the access to
the island. If they are hard to control,
a leash is suggested. It is a good
training opportunity and it will
prevent them from darting into
people’s yards. If we all respect the
private lawns along the way, we’ll
be able to do the wild rumpus when
we reach the island.

Canine Corner is for all the dogs who enjoy the BCT properties and for their people.

Dear Wagler,

I am a Lab and my people
always scoop my poop when
we go out for a walk. [
Sometimes when we go to
Lawrence Island I find bags
filled with scooped poop
just sitting along the beach.
Is this the right thing to do
with the bag? I thought it
was to go in a trash barrel. |

Signed: Confused |

Dear Confused,

You are not confused; the bags do
belong in the trash. ! expect people
have left the bag, thinking that they
will retrieve it on their way home
and then they forget. Humans are not
very good retrievers and as we all
knouw, their memories are often
short. It is important that poop get
scooped and deposited in a proper
container. It may be necessary for
our people to take the bags home to
their trash. I suggest we help by sit-
ting and staying by any bags we
see until the humans remove it.

Dear Wagler

Iam a. Golden Rétn’ever and
ts};)metlmes I find tennis balls in
€ wWoods or along the trajjg, I

want to take thep home byt my

People say they must belong to
Some other dog. What is the
right thing to qo?

Signed: Mystified

Dear Mystified,

Take it home—finders keepers.
Have a ball!

Please send your questions to:
Wagler C.Dawg

c/o BCT,Box 203

Cataumet, MA 02534



A WLy Yorner

is dedicated to the memory of Kahlin
Jespersen, a child full of sunshine and a love
of nature, and also to all children for whom
we preserve a part of the natural world.

Our thanks to students of Bourne Middle
School for these wonderful drawings.
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Shannon Jones

Ashley Pratt Miranda Kalbach

Kahlin's Korner is a regular feature of the Newsletter, featuring children’s articles or drawings. Included will be
activities that are fun and will also help children to understand their natural environment. We hope you will
submit ideas for future issues. (BCT, Box 203, Cataumet, MA 02534)



MEMORIAL DONATIONS

Given in memory of
JoHN BLACK

whose poems reflected his
enjoyment of the natural beauty
of the conservation lands in
Pocasset and Cataumet.

Given in memory of
VIRGINIA (GINNY) OLMSTED
who loved her life on the Cape, spending time with her family and friends,

golfing, sailing, and enjoying the beaches. Ginny enriched the community
through her many acts of kindness and volunteer work.

Ruth & Richard Cederberg Ladies of Pocasset Golf Club
Mr. John E. Andrews o - ‘
Janet Black & family Priscilla E. Fuller Judy & Peter Loomis
Mr. & Mrs.T. Denny Galvin Mark & Quimby Mahoney
Jonathan & Deborah Black . ; )
Mirs. Carolyn J. Book Dick Lee & Gail Graham Nita Walter McAdams
.Hei di Lewitt Colleen Hurter & Doug Handy Richard & Marita Nakashian
Mary Makela Nancy & G.H.Johnson, Jr. Margaret Toomey
; . David & Elaine Judge Gloria & Norman Vickery
Richard & Joanne Menkello X
Shirley & Donald Westman
One of John’s poems was published ) Wi Jane Vﬁztherell
in BCT newsletter 12, summer 1990. e Lo INRCPOCTIDIICAVFIERS
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It is reprinted below. N Ja % \ Association
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CELEBRATIONS

In celebration of
Ruth Clegg’s 100th birthday
Marilyn Christian Federico

In honor of Dick Yoder
Ida Little & Michael Walsh

In honor of Jody Bolton
Heidi Lewitt

In honor of
Mrs. Jamie Gavin &
Miss Jodie Gavin

for their time, work, and support of

our classroom as volunteers
for Books and Beyond.
Barbara Sabulis

In celebration of
Brenda Bourque’s retirement
Barbara Sabulis

In celebration of their
47th wedding anniversary
Donna & Joe Steinkrauss

In celebration of
Leonard & Harriet Schley’s
60th anniversary
Heidi Lewitt

Special Memorials
Dogs

In memory of “Muffin”
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Carter

In memory of “Mac”
Laura Tournas
Marie Tournas

Sally Ballentine

MEMORIAL DONATIONS

Memorial donations received after September 30, 2008
will appear in the next newsletter.

In memory of Louise Alden
Drs. Henry & Marie Cote

In memory of Carol Annable
Chris & Kristen Straub

In memory of Betty Baker
Lindsay Knowlton

In memory of John Ballentine
Dick & Judy Ballentine
Mike & Carole Foran
Phil & Maryellen Kozar
Avis Queen

In memory of Todd M. Barton
Linda Carpenter

In memory of Shirley Beale
Drs. Henry & Marie Cote

In memory of Jane Hart Berk
Kenneth Berk

In memory of Dorothy Berry
Evelyn Underhill

In memory of Wilson M. Brazer
Amanda Barnes Muckle

In memory of Phillip Brooks
Tony Bondi
Pauline Townsend

In memory of
Doris Underhill Campbell
Robert R. Downey

In memory of
Ellen DeNormandie Cannon
Joey, TC, & Emma Scornavacchi

In memory of
Geoffrey Stuart Chase
Monie & Stuart Chase

In memory of Vickie Coates
Jane Dalton

In memory of Sue Cobb
Erica Tremblay & Tim Partridge

In memory of Joanie Crocker
T.Stephen Jones

In memory of Alan & Paul Crosby
David & Elaine Crosby

In memory of Neva Curry
Amy Minkin
Parker’s Boat Yard

In memory of Claire Davin
John & Susan Carpenter

In memory of Bob Downey
Linda Carpenter
Duane Downey
Peter & Kris Fisher
Maryann & Mark Hughes
Heidi Lewitt & family
Wynona Peters
Evelyn Underhill

In memory of Carol Jean Downey
Robert R. Downey

In memory of Jon Ericson
Sam & Theresa Carchidi
Parker’s Boat Yard

In memory of Mary & Peter Eustis
William E. C. Eustis

In memory of Peter Eustis
T. Stephen Jones

In memory of Edwin Firestone
Joan Bolton

In memory of Sylvia Draper Fish
Mira Fish Coleman

In memory of the Fitzpatricks
Mrs. Madelene Jackson

In memory of Thomas J. Flatley
Kenneth Berk
Sam & Theresa Carchidi
Ann & Dieter Morlock
Carol & Scott Taylor

In memory of Friends & Family
Josephine Perry

In memory of Meg & Harry Goff
Barbara Takagi



In memory of Clem Hutchins
Tony Bondi
Pauline Townsend

In memory of

Virginia “Ginger” Jason
Carla J. Forlivesi
Jay & Margot Jenkins

In memory of Terry Kelly
Bob & Lisa Moon

In memory of Aarne Koskela
Bob & Lisa Moon

In memory of Kenneth MacDermid
Doris Oberbeck

In memory of Allan Macurdy
Richard & Patricia Cudmore
Mrs. Jean Davock

In memory of Donald Marcus
Laura R. Murphy
Bill & Karen Reaman

In memory of Nancy McCann
John & Susan Carpenter
William & Adeline Kerrigan

In memory of Frances McEvoy
John & Susan Carpenter

In memory of James McKennan
Margaret Clark

In memory of
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Mealy
Stephen & Sandra Mealy

In memory of Bob Mulcahy
Bill & Mary Grace

In memory of Robert Noyes
John & Susan Carpenter

In memory of Willard Olmsted
Gloria & Norman Vickery

In memory of Dorothy Partridge
Erica Tremblay & Tim Partridge

In memory of Sandy Quintal
Barbara Sabulis

In memory of Tom & Corrine Quirk
Susan D. Quirk

In memory of Hellis G. Rand, Jr.
Mrs. Randolph Woodruff
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In memory of Phil Randlett
Linda Carpenter
Heidi Lewitt & family

In memory of Mary Scott
Hanna Mayhew Lessinger
Scotty Mayhew Stumoen

In memory of Marion Silvey
Peter & Kris Fisher
Win & Joyce McLane

In memory of Robert Story
Mira Fish Coleman

In memory of John Stubbs
Anne Stubbs

In memory of Franklin P. Sweetser
Mrs. Franklin P Sweetser

In memory of David Takagi
Barbara Takagi

In memory of Dr. William Timson
Frederic & Victoria Mulligan

In memory of Bobby Tomkinson

Eagle Window New England, Inc.

In memory of Gloria Trowbridge
Joan Bolton
The Davock Family

In memory of Anna Walden
Jane Ann Willis Pearce

In memory of
Nellie & Henry Walter
Ida Little & Michael Walsh

In memory of Robert B. Watson
Mr. & Mrs. E Gorham Brigham, Jr.

In memory of Claire Wordell
Carla Forlivesi

In memory of the men and women

who have given their lives while

serving in Iraq and Afganistan
Paul E Ware

2008 DONATIONS

Donations received after
September 30, 2008 will appear
in the next newsletter.

Joan K. Alden

T. Langdon & Marilyn Allen

Mark, Kelly & Lily Allen

Mr. John E. Andrews

Mr. Nicholas J. Baker

Richard & Judy Ballentine

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Ballentine

Susan Barnes

Emily & David Beal

Diane, Fred, Leah Rae &
Shira Rose Berk

Kenneth Berk

Carolyn & Courtney Bird

Jonathan & Deborah Black

Janet Black & family

Mrs. Joan Bolton

Tony Bondi

Mrs. Carolyn J. Book

Mr. & Mrs. E Gorham Brigham

Cameron & Patricia Bright

Chesta & Ginger Buckley

Phillip & Kathleen Burgess

Ruth M. Burk

Cape Painting & Carpentry

Sam & Theresa Carchidi

Dorothy & Stan Carpenter

John & Susan Carpenter

Ms. Linda Carpenter

Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Carter

Ann S.Carton

Ruth & Richard Cederberg

Monie & Stuart Chase

Margaret C. Clark

Deborah Marvel & Donald Coen

Mira H. Coleman

Ms. Kirsten Coleman & family

Bob & Callie Connor

Gloria Cookingham

Tom & Line Corcoran

John & Mary Corcoran
Family Foundation

John Corcoran, Jr

Drs. Henry & Marie Cote

David & Elaine Crosby

Jane Downing & Howard Crow

Patricia & Richard Cudmore

Ms. Carol Daiker

Jane Dalton



The Davock Family

David W. Douglas

Mr. Robert R. Downey
Duane Downey

Mr. & Mrs. William Dunkle
Mona & Tom Dunlavey
Eagle Window New England, Inc.
Joan Eccleston

William Eustis

Marilyn Christian Federico
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Finton

Peter & Kristine Fisher
Mike & Carole Foran

Carla J. Forlivesi

Craig Francis

Priscilla Fuller

Denny & Susan Galvin
Peter & Gloria Gammons
Christine & Stephen Gegg
Philip A. Goddard

Marvin Gordan

Bill & Mary Grace

Richard Lee & Gail Graham
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Haley

The Hamel Family

George & Barbara Hampson

Ken & Ardelle Legg

Mike & Cathy Leone
David & Polly Leshan

Ms. Shelly Levin

Heidi Lewitt

Lennart & Ann Lindberg
Bill & Noelle Locke
Judith & Peter Loomis
Doris L. Lowry

Thomas L. & Sarah PLyons
Ann L. Mackey

Mark & Quimby Mahoney
Mary Makela

W.S. Malcom

Bev & Tom Marlow
Kathleen Mays

Nita Walter McAdams
Edith H. McAvoy

Colleen Hurter & Doug Handy’__;_i;:_ A R

Ruth & Carleton Handy
Mr. & Mrs. William Harding
Barbara J. Hill

Lucius & Nancy Hill

Suzy & Arch Hodge
George & Lillia Holmes
Michael Horn

Maryann & Mark Hughes
Mrs. Mary Hutchins

Mrs. Paula Irish
Mrs.Madelene Jackson
Philip & Carol Jacobs

Jay & Margot Jenkins

Kay Johnson

Edward A. & Mary K. Johnson
Marie T. Johnson

Nancy C. & G.H. Johnson, Jr.
Jane & Craig Johnston

Mr. Donald Jones

T. Stephen Jones

Nancy & Don Jones
David & Elaine Judge
Adeline & Bill Kerrigan
Janis Knorr

Lindsay Knowlton

Philip & Maryellen Kozar
Betsy Davis & Peter Kroll
Rev. Christina Laurie

Judy & Peter McGee V'
Patricia A. McGowan

Win & Joyce McLane
Justine McLoughlin
Stephen & Sandra Mealy
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Mears
Richard & Joanne Menkello
Mr. Arthur Milliken

Amy Minkin

M. Forbes Singer & David Modest
Bob & Lisa Moon

Ann & Dieter Morlock

Mrs. Sara Morner

Amanda Barnes Muckle
Frederic & Victoria Mulligan
Peter & Trish Murphy

Laura R. Murphy

Mr. Frederick Muzi

Don & Penny Myers

Mrs. Suzanne Myett

Richard & Marita Nakashian
Phyllis & Lewis Nassikas

Mr. Arthur Nelson

Robert A. Nickerson

Cynthia Clair Norkin

Henrietta C. Noyes

Mr. & Mrs.William Oberbeck

Paul A. Palo

Parker's Boat Yard

Jane Ann Willis Pearce

Josephine Perry

Wynona Peters

Ms. Joan Pierce

The Ladies of Pocasset Golf Club

Robert Prince

Avis Queen

Bill & Karen Reaman

Joan Richards

Ms. Elinor D.Ripley

Mark & Kim Rotunno

Barbara Sabulis

Joanne Goudreau & Fred Sayles

Mrs. Shirley W. Scaife

Ms. Helen Chin Schlichte

Lew & Elaine Schlotterbeck

William C.Schwab

Joey, T.C. & Emma Scornavacchi

Joseph C.& Donna E. Steinkrauss

Valerie & John Stelling

Kristen & Christopher Straub

Anne D. Stubbs

Margaret Winsor Stubbs

Scotty Mayhew Stumoen

Mrs. Franklin Pratt Sweetser

Barbara Takagi

Dr.Ralph S.Tanner

Carol & Scott Taylor

Kurt Teichert

Margaret Toomey

Marie Tournas

Laura Tournas

Andrew & Sally Tournas

Pauline Townsend

Tim Partridge & Erica Tremblay

Mrs. Evelyn Underhill

Ms.Virginia Valiela

Norman A. & Gloria Vickery

Ida Little & Michael Walsh

Paul F Ware

Wenaumet Bluffs Association

Shirley & Donald Westman

Jane Wetherell

Mr. Peter Wheeler

Ida Wing

Winnepoc Homeowners
Association

Justine & Thomas Wolstenholme

Mrs. Randolph Woodruff

Isabel Yoder
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CASH Cash donations provide
immediate funds for use by the BCT
and can result in tax savings for the
donor.

LIFE INCOME GIFTS The transfer
of cash, securities, or other property
to a charitable trust will provide a
life income to the donor,donor’s
spouse, or other beneficiaries.

After the death of the last named
benficiary, the principal becomes
available for use by the BCT. Current
tax deductions and eventual estate
tax deductions provide a double
benefit.

LIFE INSURANCE The Bourne
Conservation Trust can be named
as a beneficiary on a life insurance
policy.

SECURITIES Gifts of appreciated
securities may save on capital gains
taxes.

Bourne
Conservation
Trust

P.O. Box 203
Cataumet, MA
02534

Address Service
Requested

WILL Naming the BCT in your will
creates a gift and can reduce or
eliminate federal estate taxes.

BARGAIN SALE By special
arrangement, you may sell your
property to the BCT for less than its

fair market value (a bargain sale)
and the difference is considered a
charitable gift.

CHARITABLE LEAD TRUST
Cash or securities can be placed
in a charitable trust for a specified
period of time, with income directed
to the BCT. At the end of the trust
period, the principal reverts to the
donor or some other beneficiary.

REAL ESTATE Real estate can be
given as an outright gift. Such dona-
tions have both real estate and
income tax benefits.

FOR MORE INFORMATION
Please call (508) 563-2884 or
write to the Bourne Conservation
Trust, P O.Box 203, Cataumet, MA
02534-0203.

Gifts to the Bourne Conservation Trust
are charitable contributions with resulting
tax benefits. The amount of the benefit
depends on the kind and size of gift.

A well-planned gift can combine financial
and charitable objectives by providing tax
benefits, thereby meeting personal and
charitable goals.

Non Profit Organization
US. postage
PAID
Permit No.4
Cataumet, MA 02534




